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DEAR PARENTS AND STUDENTS, 

I HOPE THIS MAY NEWSLETTER FINDS YOU AND YOUR FAMILY WELL.  THE WEATHER IS
IMPROVING WHICH MEANS THE ONSET OF THE SUMMER TERM. 

EXAMS 
IGCSE AND A-LEVEL EXAMINATIONS HAVE NOW BEGUN, AND I KNOW YOU WILL JOIN ME IN
WISHING ALL OF THE STUDENTS THE BEST IN THE EXAMS AND THEIR STUDIES. 
SOME EXAMS HAVE ALREADY TAKEN PLACE, SUCH AS ART AND THE LISTEN PART OF OUR MFL
SUBJECTS, WITH THE REMINDER HAPPENING FROM NOW UNTIL JUNE 9TH. 
DURING THIS TIME, IGCSE AND A LEVEL STUDENTS ARE ON STUDY LEAVE. THIS MEANS
THEY ARE TO USE THIS TIME TO STUDY FOR THEIR UPCOMING EXAMS, VISIT THE SCHOOL
TO ASK FOR SUPPORT FROM THE SUBJECT TEACHERS AND PREPARE THEMSELVES TO SHARE
ALL THE KNOWLEDGE, SKILLS, AND CONTENT THEY HAVE LEARNED OVER THEIR PROGRAMME
OF STUDY. 
WE KNOW THEY WILL DO THEMSELVES PROUD AND WE WISH THEM ALL THE BEST. 

STAFFING
WE WOULD LIKE TO WELCOME EMILIA DASE TO OUR PRIMARY TEAM AS OUR YEAR 2
TEACHING ASSISTANT. WE KNOW YOU WILL JOINING US IN WELCOMING HERE TO OUR
COMMUNITY AND MAKING HER FEEL WELCOME.
 
ART COMPETITION
WE AM PLEASED TO ANNOUNCE THE RESULTS OF THE SCHOOL ROUND OF THE ART
COMPETITION. THE BEST WORKS THAT WERE SELECTED TO GO TO THE NEXT STAGE ARE AS
BELOW.
YUNSEO OH (YEAR 6)
HEESEO CHOI (YEAR 7)
LUCJA KAWCZAK (YEAR 8)
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DISTINCTION WILL BE AWARDED TO
JEHEON HWANG (YEAR 4)
YEONJIN LEE (YEAR 5)
KENSEI SASAKI (YEAR 7)
MINSONG KIM (YEAR 7)
HAYUN KIM (YEAR 6)

ALL STUDENTS WHO HAVE TAKEN PART IN THE COMPETITION WILL RECEIVE AWARDS AND
8 WINNERS WILL GET PRIZES.
LASTLY, I AM SO GLAD TO SEE THE STUDENTS' PARTICIPATION AND THEIR HUGE EFFORTS
FOR THIS COMPETITION. THANK YOU FOR THE PARENTS' AND SCHOOL'S SUPPORT!
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IMPORTANT DATES FOR THE REST OF THE ACADEMIC YEAR 
SPORTS DAY 
PRIMARY SPORTS DAY - WEDNESDAY 31ST MAY. 
SECONDARY SPORTS DAY - FRIDAY 2ND JUNE
VENUE AND BREAKDOWN OF THE ACTIVITIES TO BE CONFIRMED CLOSER TO THE DATE. 
SEMESTER 2 REPORTS (2022-23)
SEMESTER 2 REPORTS WILL BE PUBLISHED ON MONDAY, 12TH JUNE 2023. 
YEAR 6 GRADUATION 
WE WILL BE INVITING YEAR 6 PARENTS TO A SPECIAL ASSEMBLY/GRADUATION CEREMONY FOR
YEAR 6, TO MARK THE END OF THEIR PRIMARY SCHOOL EDUCATION. THIS WILL TAKE PLACE IN
THE SCHOOL GROUNDS, WEATHER PERMITTING, ON FRIDAY, 16TH JUNE AT 10:30 HOURS.
YEAR 13 GRADUATION 
WE WILL BE INVITING YEAR 13 PARENTS TO A SPECIAL ASSEMBLY/GRADUATION CEREMONY FOR
YEAR 13, TO MARK THE END OF THEIR SECONDARY SCHOOL EDUCATION. THIS WILL TAKE PLACE
IN THE SCHOOL GROUNDS, WEATHER PERMITTING, ON FRIDAY, 16TH JUNE AT 14:00 HOURS.
SCHOOL HOLIDAYS (APRIL, MAY, JUNE)
MONDAY 1ST MAY, TUESDAY 2ND MAY AND WEDNESDAY 3RD MAY ARE SCHOOL HOLIDAYS. THE SCHOOL
IS CLOSED FOR THESE DAYS. THE ONLY EXCEPTION IS FOR THOSE STUDENTS SITTING EXAMS. 
THURSDAY 8TH JUNE AND FRIDAY 9TH JUNE ARE SCHOOL HOLIDAYS. THE SCHOOL IS CLOSED FOR
THESE DAYS. THE ONLY EXCEPTION IS FOR THOSE STUDENTS SITTING EXAMS.

PARENT-TEACHER CONFERENCES 
PARENT-TEACHER CONFERENCES WILL TAKE PLACE ON-SITE, IN-PERSON ON:
TUESDAY 13TH JUNE 2023, WEDNESDAY 14TH JUNE 2023 AND THURSDAY 15TH JUNE 2023. 

I WISH YOU A VERY WONDERFUL MONTH OF MAY AND AS ALWAYS SHOULD YOU NEED ANYTHING,
PLEASE DO NOT HESITATE TO GET IN TOUCH.

KIND REGARDS
AINE
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NEWSLETTER PRIMARY

DEAR PARENTS,
FIRSTLY, I WELCOME YOU ALL BACK AFTER THE EASTER! I HOPE YOU ALL HAD A RESTFUL AND RELAXING TIME. NOW BEGINS THE FINAL
TERM BEFORE SUMMER! 
AFTER A LONG WINTER, WE ARE ALL VERY EXCITED TO SEE THE SUNNIER DAYS AND WARMER TEMPERATURES. WITH THIS IN MIND, I
WOULD LIKE TO TALK ABOUT HOW TO STAY SAFE AND HEALTHY DURING THIS TIME.
1.WATER – PLEASE ENSURE YOUR CHILD COMES TO SCHOOL WITH A FULL WATER BOTTLE. 
2.SUN CREAM – AS THOSE HOTTER DAYS APPROACH, PLEASE APPLY SUN CREAM IN THE MORNING, IF YOU CHILD IS ABLE TO
INDEPENDENTLY, THEY CAN ALSO APPLY SOME DURING THE SCHOOL DAY. 
3.CLOTHING – PLEASE ENSURE THAT YOUR CHILD IS COMING TO SCHOOL IN WEATHER APPROPRIATE CLOTHING, ON HOTTER DAYS, THICK
JUMPERS/COATS/WINTER BOOTS ARE NOT NECESSARY. BOYS CAN WEAR SHORTS AND GIRLS CAN WEAR PINAFORES, SKIRTS, OR SUMMER
SCHOOL DRESSES.

SNACKS/LUNCHES
IN THE RECENT WEEKS, I HAVE NOTICED A CHANGE IN THE SNACKS CHILDREN ARE BRINGING TO SCHOOL. AS A SCHOOL, WE PROMOTE
HEALTHY EATING THEREFORE, SNACKS SHOULD BE FRUIT, VEGETABLES, SANDWICHES, YOGURTS ETC. CHILDREN MAY HAVE A SWEET TREAT
THAT THEY CAN EAT LATER IN THE DAY (2ND SNACK) IF THEY WISH. LARGE BAGS OF CRISPS/SWEETS/CHOCOLATE OR FIZZY DRINKS ARE
NOT APPROPRIATE. 
I WOULD ALSO LIKE TO TAKE THIS OPPORTUNITY TO REMIND YOU THAT WE ARE A NUT FREE SCHOOL, THEREFORE SNACKS/LUNCHES
MUST NOT INCLUDE ANY NUTS. 

EVENTS IN PRIMARY
WE HAVE MANY EXCITING EVENTS THIS TERM IN PRIMARY!

SPELLING BEE – BEGINS FRIDAY 28TH APRIL. A CHANCE TO SHOW OFF YOUR SUPER DUPER SPELLING SKILLS IN A HEAD TO HEAD
COMPETITION! THE FINAL WILL TAKE PLACE ON FRIDAY 26TH MAY! IF YOU HAVE ANY QUESTIONS REGARDING THE SPELLING BEE,
PLEASE CONTACT MS ZOE.

BISC FACTOR – AUDITION DEADLINE FRIDAY 5TH MAY. DO YOU HAVE AN AMAZING TALENT YOU WISH TO SHARE WITH EVERYONE? ARE
YOU A SINGER? DANCER? MAGICIAN? THIS IS YOUR OPPORTUNITY TO SHOW OFF! IF YOU HAVE ANY QUESTIONS REGARDING BISC FACTOR,
PLEASE CONTACT MR MACIEK.

BAKE SALE – BISC GYMNASTICS CLUB WILL BE HOSTING A BAKE SALE ON FRIDAY 5TH MAY. ALL MONEY RAISED WILL GO TOWARDS THE
PURCHASE OF NEW EQUIPMENT!

BISC ULTIMATE QUIZ NIGHT! – THURSDAY 11TH MAY AT 4PM. WILL BE THE FIRST BISC ULTIMATE QUIZ NIGHT, HOSTED BY BISC
GYMNASTICS CLUB. A HUGE KAHOOT OF 100 QUESTIONS DESIGNED TO TEST YOUR GENERAL KNOWLEDGE. YOU CAN WORK IN TEAMS OR
INDEPENDENTLY, THERE WILL BE PRIZES FOR 1ST, 2ND AND 3RD PLACE! MORE INFORMATION TO FOLLOW SOON.

ICE CREAM SALE – ON THURSDAY 1ST JUNE, THERE WILL BE AN ICE CREAM SALE, ALL MONEY RAISED WILL GO TOWARDS NEW
EQUIPMENT FOR THE GYMNASTICS CLUB.
WHAT AN EXCITING TERM THIS IS GOING TO BE!

KIND REGARDS
MS ZOE



DEAR STAKEHOLDERS,

WITH ALL YOUR UNQUANTIFIABLE COOPERATIONS WITH THE SCHOOL, WE HAVE COME THUS FAR IN THE 2022/2023
ACADEMIC SESSION. WE THE SECONDARY SCHOOL TEACHING PROFESSIONALS WOULD LIKE TO REAFFIRM OUR
SINCERITY OF PURPOSE TOWARDS THIS TEACHING AND LEARNING PLATFORM YOU HAVE ENROLLED YOUR CHILD, OR
CHILDREN. TO ALL PARENTS WHOSE CHILD IS, OR CHILDREN ARE WRITING THE OFFICIAL CAIE EXAMINATIONS, WE
ARE USING THIS MEDIUM TO REMIND YOU THAT THE MAY/JUNE EXAMINATIONS HAVE FULLY STARTED. WE EXPECT
EACH PARENT TO GINGER UP HIS/HER CHILD, OR CHILDREN WITH ALL REQUIRED MODALITIES EXPECTED FOR
EXAMINATIONS. TO ALL THE CANDIDATES, HAVE THIS AT THE BACK OF YOUR MIND THAT WE CAN PERCEIVE ALL
THAT YOU ARE GOING THROUGH REGARDING YOUR PREPARATIONS FOR THESE EXAMINATIONS. FOR THIS REASON, WE
HAVE PARTNERED OUR FAITH TOGETHER TO WISH YOU ALL AN UNINTERRUPTED BLISS DURING AND AFTER THE
EXAMINATIONS. LIKEWISE, WE WOULD LIKE YOU TO CONTINUE TO STAND TALL, SQUARE YOUR SHOULDERS, AND STUDY
STRATEGICALLY USING ALL THE RESPECTIVE CAIE EXAMINATIONS SPECIFICATIONS. KINDLY FEEL FREE TO
CONTACT ANY OF YOUR SUBJECT TEACHER IF YOU HAVE A PRESSING NEED CONCERNING THE EXAMINATIONS.

THIS YEAR’S SPORTS DAY FOR THE SECONDARY SCHOOL IS SCHEDULED FOR 2ND JUNE 2023. ALL PARENTS ARE WELCOME
TO GET INVOLVED! WE ARE HOPEFUL THAT THIS YEAR’S SPORTS DAY WILL LEAVE US WITH SOME UNFORGETTABLE
MEMORIES.

THE GRADUATION CEREMONY FOR THE YEAR 13 IS ALSO ANOTHER OCCASION WE ARE LOOKING FORWARD TO MARK.
ALL THINGS BEING EQUAL, THIS CEREMONY IS SCHEDULED FOR 13TH JUNE 2023. ALL THE PARENTS OF THE
GRADUATING STUDENTS ARE CORDIALLY WELCOME TO GET INVOLVED. WE HOPE THAT ALL THE CONCERNED PARENTS
WILL SEE THE NEED TO LIAISE WITH THE SCHOOL LEADERSHIP TO GIVE ALL THE GRADUANDS A BEFITTING
GRADUATION.
COME SOON IN JUNE IS THE LAST IN-PERSON PARENT-TEACHER CONFERENCES FOR THIS ACADEMIC YEAR. ALL
THINGS BEING EQUAL, IT IS EXPECTED TO START FROM THE 13TH OF JUNE THROUGH THE 15TH OF JUNE 2023.
COMPREHENSIVE DETAILS ABOUT THESE CONFERENCES SHALL BE EMAIL TO YOU ALL DULY.
 
ON A FINAL NOTE, WE WOULD LIKE TO THANK ALL PARENTS FOR ENTRUSTING US WITH THE MOST MOTIVATING,
MOST INSPIRING, MOST REPROOFING, MOST IMPARTING, MOST LEVERAGING, MOST DEMANDING, MOST MENTORING,
MOST ACCOUNTABLE JOB OF ALL TIME, AND ALL THE STUDENTS FOR TRUSTING US AS WE DELIVER TO THEM
DIFFERENT ESTABLISHED LEARNING INSTRUCTIONS! BECAUSE WE ENTHUSIASTIC ABOUT WHAT WE ARE DOING, WE
WILL ALWAYS REMAIN PROGRESSIVE AND PURPOSE-DRIVEN IRRESPECTIVE OF THE KNOWN AND UNFORESEEN
CHALLENGES.

YOURS RESPECTFULLY,
PETER BAMGBOSE (DSC.)

HEAD OF SECONDARY BISC WROCLAW
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DRODZY UCZNIOWIE,

GORĄCO CHCIAŁAM WAS ZACHĘCIĆ DO WZIĘCIA UDZIAŁU W KONKURSIE PN. „LIST TO TATY”, KTÓRY OGŁOSIŁA
KOMISJA RODZINY, POLITYKI SENIORALNEJ I SPOŁECZNEJ SENATU RP. JEGO CELEM JEST ZWRÓCENIE UWAGI
NA NIEZASTĄPIONĄ ROLĘ OJCA W ŻYCIU DZIECKA.
KONKURS JEST ADRESOWANY DLA UCZNIÓW KLAS CZWARTYCH I PIĄTYCH SZKÓŁ PODSTAWOWYCH Z WROCŁAWIA,
KTÓRYCH ZADANIEM JEST NAPISANIE PRACY NA TEMAT: KIM JEST I CO DLA MNIE ZNACZY MÓJ TATA
(OJCZYM LUB OJCIEC ZASTĘPCZY). PISZECIE W TYM CELU KRÓTKIE WYPRACOWANIE (MOŻE MIEĆ FORMĘ
LISTU DO OJCA) OPISUJĄCE RELACJE Z TATĄ ORAZ TO, CO ON DLA WAS ZNACZY. DZIELICIE SIĘ W NIM
SWOIMI UCZUCIAMI, PRZYKŁADAMI ILUSTRUJĄCYMI CHWILE RADOŚCI, SMUTKU LUB INNYMI SZCZEGÓLNYMI
WSPOMNIENIAMI ZWIĄZANYMI Z POSTACIĄ OJCA.
KONKURS BĘDZIE PRZEPROWADZANY W SZKOŁACH W CZERWCU 2023 R., A NASTĘPNIE PRACE
KONKURSOWE NAUCZYCIELE PRZEŚLĄ NA ADRES BIURA SENATORSKIEGO PANI ALICJI CHYBICKIEJ.
WRĘCZENIE NAGRÓD ODBĘDZIE SIĘ NA UROCZYSTEJ GALI W SENACIE WE WRZEŚNIU 2023 R.
ZWYCIĘZCA ETAPU OKRĘGOWEGO WRAZ Z OJCEM LUB INNYM OPIEKUNEM BĘDZIE JEJ GOŚCIEM
PODCZAS TEJ UROCZYSTOŚCI, ZAŚ SENAT RP ZAPEWNIA WSZYSTKIM ZWYCIĘZCOM ETAPÓW
OKRĘGOWYCH ATRAKCJE PODCZAS POBYTU W WARSZAWIE.

WYMAGANIA SĄ NASTĘPUJĄCE:
1. OBJĘTOŚĆ PRACY TO OKOŁO 300 SŁÓW. PRACA MUSI ZOSTAĆ NAPISANA NA FORMULARZU KONKURSOWYM
ODRĘCZNIE, W SPOSÓB CZYTELNY.
2. NA FORMULARZU KONKURSOWYM MUSI BYĆ WYPEŁNIONA ZGODA RODZICÓW/OPIEKUNÓW.
3. PRACA POWINNA BYĆ NAPISANA POD PSEUDONIMEM.
4. TWÓRCY TEKSTÓW ZGADZAJĄ SIĘ BEZ ŻADNYCH ZASTRZEŻEŃ NA NIEOGRANICZONE, ANONIMOWE I
BEZTERMINOWE WYKORZYSTANIE ICH PRAC KONKURSOWYCH W DRUKU I W FORMIE ELEKTRONICZNEJ BEZ
WYNAGRODZENIA.
5. UCZNIOWIE PRZEKAZUJĄ PRACE DO NAUCZYCIELI NAJPÓŹNIEJ DO 23 CZERWCA 2023 R. 

JESZCZE RAZ BARDZO CHCIAŁABYM WAS ZACHĘCIĆ DO WZIĘCIA UDZIAŁU W TYM KONKURSIE, PONIEWAŻ
WYDAJE MI SIĘ, ŻE TEMATYKA JEST AMBITNA I CIEKAWA. MOŻECIE TEŻ W TEN SPOSÓB WYRAZIĆ UCZUCIA
DO NICH I W RAMACH PREZENTU Z OKAZJI DNIA OJCA OBCHODZONEGO 23 CZERWCA, PODAROWAĆ IM TAKI
LIST. 

ANNA ŁOBOZIAK
DYREKTOR SZKOŁY 


